## IMPORTANT SAFETY RECALL

September 2016

PLEASANT VALLEY TEARDROP TRAILERS

p. 844.823.9112 f. 330.556.4415 info@nucamprv.com

Dear T@B Customer:

This notice is sent to you in accordance with the National Traffic and Motor Vehicle Safety Act.

Pleasant Valley Teardrop Trailers has decided that a defect which relates to motor vehicle safety exists in 2013-2017 model year (MY) T@B Trailer. As a result, Pleasant Valley Teardrop Trailers is conducting a recall. We apologize for this inconvenience. However, we are concerned about your safety and continued satisfaction with our products.

## **IMPORTANT**

- This notice applies to your 2013-2017 MY T@B Trailer. It is involved in NHTSA Campaign number 16V-650.
- If the gas hose is worn through, it is important not to use propane until the repairs have been performed.
- Schedule an appoint with your dealer for repair work.
- The recall repairs will be performed for you at **no charge**.

Why is your trailer being recalled?

There is a risk, under certain conditions, that the rubber gas hose for the 3-way refrigerator rubbed against the refrigerator fins causing the hose to wear through and leak. If the gas hose is worn through, the interior of the trailer may fill with propane gas, which could cause inhalation injury and is a potential fire hazard.

If the gas hose is worn through, it is important not to use propane until the repairs have been performed.

What will we do?

If a replacement hose is needed, this service will be performed for you at **no charge**. Please schedule time with your dealer to perform the repair work.

Do you have questions?

If you have any questions or concerns that your dealer is unable to resolve, please feel free to contact Pleasant Valley Teardrop Trailers at 330-852-4811 ext. 327 or email us at <a href="warranty@nucamprv.com">warranty@nucamprv.com</a>.

If after contacting your dealer and the Customer Assistance Center, you are still not satisfied we have done our best to remedy this condition without charge and within a reasonable time, you may wish to write the Administrator, National Highway Traffic Safety Administration, 1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE., Washington, DC 20590, or call the toll-free Vehicle Safety Hotline at 1.888.327.4236 (TTY 1.800.424.9153), or go to http://www.safercar.gov. The National Highway Traffic Safety Administration Campaign ID Number for this recall is 16V-650.

Bill Westfall

Quality Assurance Director

Bill protett